	[image: image1.emf]
	Purchasing Guidance #1
Subsidiary Vendors

	
	Ohio Department of Transportation



Vendor authenticity regarding their subsidiary companies and different corporate entities may be unclear during the procurement process.  It is ODOT’s aim to obtain goods and services at the lowest prices by stimulating competition, and by preventing favoritism.  ODOT is prohibited from purchasing supplies and services in excess of $50,000 from a single vendor without engaging in a competitive selection process according to O.R.C. §§125.02 (A) and127.16(B)(1).  And typically, separate members of corporate families are considered distinct legal entities.  However, in the context of competitive bidding, it is often challenging to determine whether a vendor is a distinct legal entity or in fact one entity.  Therefore, the Division of Chief Legal Counsel with assistance and guidance from the Division of Finance, will, upon request of an ODOT purchasing officer, make a formal determination as to whether a vendor or group of vendors is to be treated a single entity and thus unable to compete outside the competitive bidding process for services in excess of $50,000.  The following criteria will be used to make this determination:   

(1) control over the separate companies by its officers is so complete that the companies have no separate mind, will, or existence of their own; (2) control over the companies by its officers is exercised in such a manner as to commit fraud or an illegal act against the state (i.e., circumvent the $50,000 rule); and (3) a potential for limiting competition or increasing the costs of a service or product to ODOT exists. 

Again, the formal/ legal determination as to whether a vendor is a subsidiary – legally unable to compete with a parent company on a state contract – is for the Division of Chief Legal Counsel to make; not for ODOT purchasers.  Therefore, you are directed as follows:

1.
If you believe a parent and its subsidiary are competing on a bid, quotation, or purchase of any type, contact the administrators or managers in the Offices of Chief Legal, Finance or Contract Sales.  
2.
Provide relevant documentation; and 

3.
If the purchase is not mission critical, you should hold the purchase until you receive a confirmation email indicating that either: a) vendors are not legally able to both participate; or b) vendors are legally able to participate. 

Knowing violations of this guidance may result in disciplinary action up to, and including, termination.
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 See generally, Belvedere Condominium Unit Owner’s Assn. v. R.E. Roark Cos., Inc., 67 Ohio St.3d 274 (1993); O.R.C. §§ 125 and 127.  


